
  

 



2 

 



3 

 

 

Hi Cue Community, 

 

It’s been a busy month here at the Cue CRC, we’ve started weekly craft group, 

meeting here at the CRC every Wednesday for crafting, a cuppa and a chat.  

Coming into Easter at the end of the month we had a couple of kids’ activities in 

conjunction with the Youth Centre and the  Primary School. 

Mark Walsh gave a talk about Staying Active Beyond 50, which we had some   

interest in, so he  is going to come back on the 19th of April to do another talk in 

the evening for those who missed out. 

The Bingo Night we had to raise money for the Youth Centre was a fun night, 

and we hope to do either bingo or games nights throughout the year. The total 

raised for the Youth Centre was $481.00, so a thank you to those who attended 

on the night and those who purchased the raffle tickets for the first aid kit.    

Congratulations to Tamara from the Roadhouse won the raffle. 

As usual we had Department of Transport visit us on the 22
nd

 March, their next 

visit is the 19
th

 of April. 

 

Julie Humphreys 
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The month of April represents the start of the busy season for Cue with an increase in      
visitors, travelers and prospectors into the region. A big welcome or welcome back to Cue 
for all our visitors, we hope you enjoy your time here and enjoy everything Cue has to offer. 
 
Rob Madson is currently on leave and spending some time with his family in Tasmania. Rob 
will be back in the office on 6 April 2021.  
 
The ANZAC Day memorial service will be held on Sunday 25 April from 5.45am at Arthur 
Stanley Memorial Park. This will be followed by breakfast at the Queen of the Murchison. 
 
Over sixty people attended the Splash Test Dummies who performed at the Town Hall on 
Wednesday 3 March 2021. The Shire provided beef and gravy rolls and salad for dinner and 
the audience enjoyed a show of slap stick comedy, juggling and circus theatrics that         
revolved around water. There was good crowd participation with people young and old    
joining in or jumping out of their seat to avoid the antics of the performers. 

The Cue Community Resource Centre hosted a bingo night on Saturday 20 March and 
raised over four hundred dollars for the Youth Centre. I would like to thank all those involved 
for a great night of fun especially Ian Dennis for being the impromptu caller on the night, it 
was very entertaining. There were great prizes given away to the winners and it is            
anticipated that more bingo nights will be held over the coming months, I hope you can join 
us.  
 
The Townsite resurfacing program was brought forward due to Downer EDI experiencing a 
hold up on another job so were available to start our program ahead of schedule. This made 
for a busy week preparing the road surfaces for the slurry seal which provides a much 
smoother surface to drive on. All of the Streets on the West side of the Highway within the 
townsite of Cue have been completed. Works will resume on 6 April following the Easter 
break to complete the rest of the townsite. Please be aware that line marking works has not 
been completed on the town streets following these works so please take extra care when 
driving within the townsite. 
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Construction works to install turning nodes to each end of the Cue Aerodrome are expected 
to be completed in early April with only the sealing works left to be undertaken. The turning 
nodes will allow larger planes to utilise the aerodrome to accommodate the transport needs 
for Westgold’s workforce. 
 
Sealing works on the Wilgie Mia Road have now been completed to allow for the heavy    
vehicles carting ore from the Fenix Resources Iron Ridge Mine. This has also increased 
heavy traffic on the Beringarra-Cue Road which is undergoing maintenance and resealing 
works over the coming months. Road users are advised to take care and drive to the road 
conditions. 
 
Restoration works to the Old Railway building are nearing completion with the building      
expected to be ready for use as the Youth Centre in the coming months. The Old Gaol and 
Bank of New South Wales buildings are also undergoing restoration works to preserve the 
buildings and repurpose them for future enjoyment and use.    
 
The final audit report for the 2019 – 2020 financial year was received by the Office of the  
Auditor General on 12 February 2021. The Shire of Cue 2019-2020 Annual Report was 
adopted at the March ordinary meeting of Council and is available in the public documents 
section on the Shire’s website. The date for the Annual Electors Meeting has been set for 
Tuesday 13 April 2021, at 6.30pm, to be held in the Council Chambers at 73 Austin St Cue. 
 
Upcoming events; 

The Magicians, featuring Adam and Selina – Saturday 17 April 2021, 6.30pm. 
Anzac Day Memorial Service and breakfast – Sunday 25 April 2021, 5.45am 
Volunteers Night – Saturday 22 May 2021 

 
I wish you all a safe and happy Easter. 
 
If you have any queries regarding these or any other Shire related matters, please contact 
the Shire on 9963 8600 or drop into the Shire office. 
 

Richard Towell 
Acting Chief Executive Officer, Shire of Cue 
 

Next Council meeting – 6.30pm Tuesday 20 April 2021 
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Hi all,  
Attendance at Cue Primary School this term has been the 
best in the district and we are very proud of our students 
who have earnt an attendance reward for the last day of 
term. Every morning they have beaming smiles and can’t 
wait to get to school.  
It has been a busy and rewarding term with many         
activities for our students to learn through. We have       
introduced chickens to school (very cuddly) and the      
children love collecting the eggs and are enjoying eggs at 
breakfast time. The children have collected recycling for 
the cash for bottles program. Wes from Stephen Michaels 
Foundation continues to visit for sport sessions and 
BASED wrestling introduced our kids to Olympic (Greek) 
wrestling (They want to start a club in Cue). Our senior 
students were lucky enough to be invited to Pia Wadjarri 
Remote School for Harmony day celebrations. We played 
games from around the world and enjoyed a multi-cultural 
feast before enjoying water activities in the heat. The 
students had a ball and made lots of friends. Hopefully Pia 
Wadjarri will be our guest later in the year.  Kora collecting students 

Welcoming and naming the chickens! 
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Making cupcakes. Safety 
glasses optional! 

Eric & Ms Briar sorting the 
recycling and doing the maths. 

Boys being boys. How 
fast down the hill can 

we go? 
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To help our students we have started a reading 
program where a volunteer will listen to a       
student read aloud before doing activities to 
promote verbal language skills as well. It is 
pleasing to hear from our volunteers how they 
are enjoying it as much as the students. If you 
can spare 30 – 60 minutes on any regular day 
please call or come and see us.  

Students have been learning about our Cue Primary School virtues and receive points when they display 
these positive behaviours. Please feel free to call and let us know if our students show you one or more 
of these virtues. Some of the Dojo reward- pancakes and cream for breakfast – Congratulations     
Maddie, Eric, Afron & Zephaniah!!!! 

Staff Profile: Danielle Paul  

Connection to the school: Chaplain  
Favourite book: The Mistborn Trilogy by Brandon Sanderson 
Who would play you in a movie about your life? Hopefully Rebel 
Wilson or Kaley Cuoco 

What’s the best thing you can cook? Cupcakes   
Any brothers or sisters? I have two brothers, Joshua and Caleb. 
Footy team.. EAGLES!!! 
What law or rule do you think is the most important one for being 
respectful? Remember that you have two ears and one mouth for a 
reason! 
When have you had to be the most resilient? I had to show        
resilience when working as a flight attendant as I occasionally had 
to deal with medical emergencies. 
What is your greatest achievement? Honestly, Marrying my hunk 
of spunk husband Rueben. 
Name one person you really respect? That’s easy, My Dad! 
Tell us a Joke? And Jesus said to John “come fourth and receive 
eternal life!” unfortunately John came fifth and only won a     

toaster!   
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STAY & PLAY 
Stay & play is back on at Cue Primary! Please join 

us from 11am – 12:30am every Tuesday and 
Thursday. 

We will be enjoying morning tea and organised play 
with face-painting on Thursday’s. 

 

 

Volunteers Wanted - Give the gift of Reading!!! 
 

Come and read with our students for 30–60 minutes from 
10am – 11am which ever days suit you. Then enjoy a cuppa 

and biscuit in our lovely school grounds. 
Call in or phone 99630200 
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What a month March has been! We had great activities at the Hall and in town as per usual. We also 
had an awesome movie night & basketball game with the police officers (our own Officer Phil and     
others from Meekatharra and even Geraldton!) who kept us entertained and safe. 

Our future officers Heath, Eric, Maddie-Rose, Oadessa and Forrester  
 

Absolute highlights were our excursions on the Community Bus – we went to Mt. Magnet Pool, Day 
Dawn, Turkey’s Nest, Karbar Station and Jungar Pool – to name a few! 



11 

 

 

School holidays are fast approaching and we are organising fun activities to keep our youths engaged, 
healthy and safe. See the below calendar for April: 

Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday Sunday 
  

      
Easter  
Assembly @ 
Cue PS 

1 
Last day of 
Term 1 

2 3 4 
Easter 
Sunday 
  

5 6 7 8 9 
Art comp - 
TBC 

10 
Art comp - 
TBC 

11 
  
  
  

12 13 14 
Sports  
Carnival @ 
Meekatharra 

15 16 17 
Magicians 
@ the Hall 

18 
  
  
  

19 
First day of 
Term 2 

20 21 22 23 24 
Rugby Visit 
- TBC 

25 
ANZAC 
  
  

26 
ANZAC 
Public  
Holiday 

27 28 29 
  

30     
  
  
  

* Drop-in sessions from Monday – Friday after school @ 2:30 PM – 4:30 PM 
* Drop-in sessions on weekends, School Holidays & Public Holidays @ 9:00 AM – 1:00 PM 
(otherwise we will let you know in advance for excursions/incursions) 
 
A special thank-you to Julie & Jenni from CRC for organising an awesome bingo night to raise funds 
for our youths – and for all who have contributed! Thank you. 
 
As per usual, stay connected with us by following our FB Page @CueYouthCentre for up-to-date   
activities, photos and announcements. 
 
Thank you all, for your support with our new initiative.  
 

Sydney & Caris 
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Local Lads at Gallipoli 
Amongst the many names honoured on the Cue-Day Dawn District Volunteer Board located in the vestibule of 
the old Municipal Chambers, are 14 lads who served for King and Country as part of the first landings at Gallipoli 
of 25

th
 April, 1915. 

 
 BOLAND, George     b. Brisbane QLD, Rigger, aged 38 
 BRAY, Robert Ford    b. Ballarat VIC, Miner, aged 24 
 CLUES, Hubert Clement   b. Sale VIC, Horse Driver, aged 23 
 COCKING, Daniel    b. Ballarat VIC, Motor Mechanic, aged 30 
 DONEGAN, Percy William   b. Toodyay WA, Station Hand, aged 25 
 FLYNN, Ernest Holt    b. York WA, Engine Driver, aged 21 
 NEVETT, William Percy    b. Broughton ENG, Civil Engineer, aged 25 
 REID, George     b. Montrose, SCOT, Telegraph Linesman, aged 29 
 SCOTT, Robert Watson    b. Wigton ENG, Miner, aged 26 
 SHEA, Timothy     b. Northampton WA, Horse Breaker, aged 26 
 TREGURTHA, Thomas Fabian Speedwell b. Ballarat VIC, Miner, aged 26 
 TWOMEY, Frederick William   b. Euroa VIC, Horseman, aged 22 
 WILLIAMSON, Peter Arthur   b. Edinburgh SCOT, Miner, aged 23 
 WITNISH, William John    b. Ballan VIC, Mill Hand, aged 22 
 
On the 29

th
 August, 1914, the Murchison Times and Day Dawn Gazette wrote under the heading of Volunteers 

for the Empire, “The following young men left Cue and Day Dawn on Friday morning to go into camp with WA's 
quota to the Australia Expeditionary Forces :- Cue.- Percy Donegan and Daniel Cocking.  Day Dawn.- Robert 
Bray, Arthur Myers, Andrew Denton, Leslie Whiting, Timothy Shea, George Reid, Stephen Tatte, Norman     
Macleod, James Milligan and Peter Williamson.  Much enthusiasm was displayed.”  Flynn & Scott had already 
left by the 18

th
, with the remainders leaving sometime after. 

By the 10
th
 September, most of the lads had already begun their basic training at Blackboy Hill, located in the 

hills to the East of Midland.  Donegan & Flynn shipped out on the 26
th
 October (presumably with Scott), with 

Cocking, Nevett, Shea, Williamson all departing on the 2
nd

 Nov.  Tregurtha & Twomey were the last to leave on 
the 15

th
 Feb, and were obviously straight into the action on their arrival.  The majority were taken on strength into 

the 11
th
 Battalion, with Donegan, Twomey & Williamson going the 12

th
 Battalion; with Clues & Reid joining the 

16
th
. 

Sadly, three of the boys were killed as a result of action during the campaign.  Sgt William Nevett was shot & 
killed in one of the landing boats before he got the chance to set foot on enemy territory.  Nevett was educated 
at Birmingham University before securing work as Assistant Engineer to the Miners’ Water Supply in Perth. He 
was soon assigned to Cue Water Board where he also pursued voluntary work at the St John’s Church. He   
enlisted as soon as his position could be filled, leaving for Blackboy Hill to enlist on the 14

th
 Sept., and sailing to 

Egypt on the Troop Ship “Medic” along with Williamson.  During his training in Egypt, he declined the offer of a 
commission preferring to stay with his comrades.  His Sergeant Major wrote of his death to his sister stating 
“Nevett was on the left flank on the Sunday we effected a landing here, and at this point the fighting was        
particularly heavy.  Your brother was hit in the firing line, and was carried to a place of more safety by Private 
Michie, another of our good men since killed.  The wound was so serious that before the stretcher bearers could 
get him to the beach, he died.  He was one of our most efficient and popular N.C.O’s and my best friend.”  As a 
testament to the impression he made in the short time to the town of Cue and Day Dawn, a tablet was          
commissioned in his honour. The Murchison Times & Day Dawn Gazette wrote on the 19

th
 July, 1918 “The    

tablet, which was erected through the efforts of Warden Walter of Kalgoorlie, and friends of Cue, is set in the 
middle of the south wall of the church. It is of brass and set in a fine piece of coloured marble.  The design is of 
ivy leaves with crowns in the corners and the badge of the Commonwealth military forces at the top.  The       
inscription is as follows:- “In loving memory of William Percy Nevett, B.E., vestryman of Cue-Day Dawn Parish, 
Sergeant 12th Battalion, A.I.F.; killed at Gallipoli 25th April, 1915.  The tablet is erected by sorrowing relatives and 
friends”. 
Ironically, Nevett’s sailing buddy, Peter Williamson, was another lad who died, succumbing to a septic compound 
fracture to his leg & arm on a hospital ship in August, and was buried at sea.  He left Edinburgh for Australia and 
soon volunteered at the outbreak of war, and leaving for Egypt with the main force.  His personal inventory of 2 
Testaments, knife, diary and a shaving brush were sent to his surviving mother living in the Shetland Islands. 
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Testaments, knife, diary and a shaving brush were sent to his surviving mother living in the Shetland Islands. 
The lads who served during the Gallipoli campaign certainly made an impact.  Private Speedwell Tregurtha wrote 
to Mr. W.H. Diggins, who was the Chairman of the Roads Board at the time of the departure of all of the lads.  “Am 
letting you have this line from one who enlisted at Day Dawn, so that you will be able to let the towns people know 
that Day Dawn lads are holding up their bit of the stick.  I was with the 10 who left Day Dawn on the 16

th
 November 

last, and wish, with others, to thank you for the well-chosen words of advice you gave us.  Bert Pain was wounded 
in the stomach, and I think Bob Bray was also wounded, but am not sure.  Carter and Harry Reid were alright when 
I saw them last.  Young Sharpe was doing well also.  Things were fairly lively on landing and the 11

th
 West Austral-

ians made a great name for themselves the first Sunday night.  They were the first landing party and had to be tak-
en over in rowing boats under heavy fire.  In jumping over some of our lads went over their heads in the water.  I 
did not land until two days after, but saw plenty to do.  Am writing this laying down in hospital at Alexandria with a 
compound fracture of the thigh, so you will excuse short note.”  On the 18

th
 June, Tregurtha was sent to England to 

recuperate, however he unfortunately succumbed to those injuries on the 22
nd

 of August. 
Private Dan Cocking wrote to his family from Gallipoli in early June:- “Just a line to let you know I am still alive and 
well.  We landed here on 26

th
 April, at 4 a.m.  The Turks were in the trenches on the hills here, but they left when 

they heard the language used against them when we landed.  The air was blue for a time.  We are entrenched on 
the hills now, and they have got to shift us out before we leave.  Bob Bray was wounded about the 2

nd
 May.  I have 

not heard how he is getting on.  He was not hurt badly, so he is probably back again by this time.  George Boland 
and E. Flynn are alright and wish to be remembered to all Cue friends.  I will write more later on.”  Dan obviously 
put the skills honed at the Cue Rifle Club to best use, as mentioned by Frank Chapman in a letter “Private Dan 
Cocking is considered a crack sniper of his regiment and when you hear his rifle go, you can bet your life a Turk 
had gone out.”  Dan was another who declined offers of stripes and an officer’s commission in recognition of his 
contributions. 
Unfortunately, news of Dan’s death on the 30

th
 May 1916 whilst fighting in France reached Cue-Day Dawn.  The 

Murchison Times reported on 23
rd

 June:- “The deceased who was 30 years of age, was with J Flynn, one the (sic) 
first to offer their services for Australia and the Empire from this district.  He was at the historical landing in Gallipo-
li, and went right through the campaign.  He was slightly wounded three or four times, but would not leave the 
trenches, until he was ordered away on sick leave which he put in on Lemnos Island.  Private Cocking was then 
given the choice of returning to Australia on long furlough or to England, but he preferred to go on fighting and 
went to France.” 
Another to lose his life in France after surviving the Gallipoli campaign, was Hubert Clues.  Corporal Clues lost his 
life at the famous battle of Bullecourt in France on 11

th
 April, 1917, receiving a GSW above the heart & passing 

away peacefully.  He was wounded at Gallipoli in the early days of the landing, receiving GSW to his right thigh.  
I’m sure he would have had an interesting tale to tell of the nearby scar during treatment.  As an 18 y.o., he was 
involved in an unfortunate accident at the Butchers of Mr J J Ryan in Geraldton, when he fell from the carcass 
hanging frame and was pierced right through the buttock by a meat hook, leaving him suspended for a time until 
released. 
None of the lads would have returned unscathed from their time serving.  Physical injuries were numerous, and 
besides those already mentioned, others were Cpl. Scott who received a shrapnel wound in the neck on the 2

nd
 

day, and Pte. Witnish who sustained GSW to the jaw on the 1
st
 day.  Pte. Twomey received a severe GSW to the 

neck at Gallipoli in August and was eventually repatriated back to Australia and medically discharged.  Pte. Shea 
was also wounded on the 1

st
 day, receiving GSWs to scalp, calf & shoulder.  Further GSWs to right eye & chest on 

the 29
th
 July saw him being repatriated back to Australia.  Pte. Reid received GSWs to back & left buttocks on the 

3rd May. 
The previously mentioned letter from Pte. Tregurtha referred to Bob Bray being possibly injured.  Prior to enlisting, 
Bob was part of the Day Dawn Volunteer Fire Brigade that won the 1912 WAFBA Championships.  Bob signed up 
on the 31

st
 October, sailing for Gallipoli on the “Themistocles” on the 22

nd
 December with the 11

th
 Battalion.  Pte. 

Bray stopped 2 bullets at Gallipoli, the first to his L. shoulder on 7
th
 May, then again in August in his left hand.  Ulti-

mately,  

The lads who served during the Gallipoli campaign certainly made an impact.  Private Speedwell Tregurtha wrote 
to Mr. W.H. Diggins, who was the Chairman of the Roads Board at the time of the departure of all of the lads.  
“Am letting you have this line from one who enlisted at Day Dawn, so that you will be able to let the towns people 
know that Day Dawn lads are holding up their bit of the stick.  I was with the 10 who left Day Dawn on the 16

th
 

November last, and wish, with others, to thank you for the well-chosen words of advice you gave us.  Bert Pain 
was wounded in the stomach, and I think Bob Bray was also wounded, but am not sure.  Carter and Harry Reid 
were alright when I saw them last.  Young Sharpe was doing well also.  Things were fairly lively on landing and 
the 11th West Australians made a great name for themselves the first Sunday night.  They were the first landing 
party and had to be taken over in rowing boats under heavy fire.  In jumping over some of our lads went over their 
heads in the water.  I did not land until two days after, but saw plenty to do.  Am writing this laying down in      
hospital at Alexandria with a compound fracture of the thigh, so you will excuse short note.”  On the 18

th
 June,     

Tregurtha was sent to England to recuperate, however he unfortunately succumbed to those injuries on the 22
nd

 
of August. 
Private Dan Cocking wrote to his family from Gallipoli in early June:- “Just a line to let you know I am still alive 
and well.  We landed here on 26

th
 April, at 4 a.m.  The Turks were in the trenches on the hills here, but they left 

when they heard the language used against them when we landed.  The air was blue for a time.  We are         
entrenched on the hills now, and they have got to shift us out before we leave.  Bob Bray was wounded about the 
2

nd
 May.  I have not heard how he is getting on.  He was not hurt badly, so he is probably back again by this time.  

George Boland and E. Flynn are alright and wish to be remembered to all Cue friends.  I will write more later on.”  
Dan obviously put the skills honed at the Cue Rifle Club to best use, as mentioned by Frank Chapman in a letter 
“Private Dan Cocking is considered a crack sniper of his regiment and when you hear his rifle go, you can bet 
your life a Turk had gone out.”  Dan was another who declined offers of stripes and an officer’s  commission in 
recognition of his contributions. 
Unfortunately, news of Dan’s death on the 30

th
 May 1916 whilst fighting in France reached Cue-Day Dawn.  The 

Murchison Times reported on 23
rd

 June:- “The deceased who was 30 years of age, was with J Flynn, one the (sic) 
first to offer their services for Australia and the Empire from this district.  He was at the historical landing in      
Gallipoli, and went right through the campaign.  He was slightly wounded three or four times, but would not leave 
the trenches, until he was ordered away on sick leave which he put in on Lemnos Island.  Private Cocking was 
then given the choice of returning to Australia on long furlough or to England, but he preferred to go on fighting 
and went to France.” 
Another to lose his life in France after surviving the Gallipoli campaign, was Hubert Clues.  Corporal Clues lost his 
life at the famous battle of Bullecourt in France on 11

th
 April, 1917, receiving a GSW above the heart &   passing 

away peacefully.  He was wounded at Gallipoli in the early days of the landing, receiving GSW to his right thigh.  
I’m sure he would have had an interesting tale to tell of the nearby scar during treatment.  As an 18 y.o., he was 
involved in an unfortunate accident at the Butchers of Mr J J Ryan in Geraldton, when he fell from the carcass 
hanging frame and was pierced right through the buttock by a meat hook, leaving him suspended for a time until 
released. 
None of the lads would have returned unscathed from their time serving.  Physical injuries were numerous, and 
besides those already mentioned, others were Cpl. Scott who received a shrapnel wound in the neck on the 2

nd
 

day, and Pte. Witnish who sustained GSW to the jaw on the 1
st
 day.  Pte. Twomey received a severe GSW to the 

neck at Gallipoli in August and was eventually repatriated back to Australia and medically discharged.  Pte. Shea 
was also wounded on the 1

st
 day, receiving GSWs to scalp, calf & shoulder.  Further GSWs to right eye & chest 

on the 29
th
 July saw him being repatriated back to Australia.  Pte. Reid received GSWs to back & left buttocks on 

the 3rd May. 
The previously mentioned letter from Pte. Tregurtha referred to Bob Bray being possibly injured. Prior to enlisting, 
Bob was part of the Day Dawn Volunteer Fire Brigade that won the 1912 WAFBA Championships.  Bob signed up 
on the 31

st
 October, sailing for Gallipoli on the “Themistocles” on the 22

nd
 December with the 11

th
   Battalion.  Pte. 

Bray stopped 2 bullets at Gallipoli, the first to his L. shoulder on 7
th
 May, then again in August in his left hand.  

Ultimately, he stopped another 3 bullets in France, the last necessitating the amputation of his left leg and     
eventual repatriation back to Australia.  The many months recuperating in hospital in England led to him marrying 
a nurse there, who he intended to bring back to Australia when she was able to be released. 
Seemingly, only Boland and Flynn returned physically unscathed, but it is fair to assume that they all came back 
with mental scars from their experiences and ordeals. PTSD is only a recent label attached to these real          
difficulties the lads would have returned home with. There are many instances of alcoholism, marital problems, 
and various brushes with the law appearing in newspaper articles I have located whilst doing my  research of the 
names honoured on the board.  The ultimate price for serving King and Country came in many forms. 
 

Tony Lee 
Cue Accounting Superintendent, Westgold 
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William Percy NEVETT Hubert Clemens CLUES 

Ernest Holt FLYNN &  
Daniel COCKING (seated) 

Note – You may have noted names quoted in various transcripts above that are not listed.  I have found many 
instances of names that were not included on the Honour Board for whatever reason.  Also, spelling errors are 
adding to the difficulty of linking specific records to names listed, so it is entirely possible there were many more 
names yet to be added to those who participated in the original landing.  Researching the names is very much a 
work in progress, and I welcome any input that can be provided in filling gaps in the story, for instance whatever 
happened to the Church and/or plaque as mentioned above. 
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Applications close : 7th April 2021 
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Cue Community Resource Centre 

Please follow any COVID—19 safety rules the 
Cue CRC has in place. The rules are in place to 
keep everyone safe. 

 

CUE 

Karen  92168194 

  Monday 19th April, 1pm - 3pm  
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Agents For:               

                          
All Evaporative Air Conditioning Parts      
Coerco Water Tanks  & Agriculture Products             
Mt Magnet Meats 
Toll Ipec 
Firearms Dealer 
  

OWNER /MANAGERS 

Ross & Pix Pigdon 
 

Please let us know if you are not happy 
with our service 

BELL & CO (EMPORIUM)   LIQUOR—GROCERIES 

Phone:    08 99631012 
Fax:        08 99631370 
Pix Mobile:  0428508090 
Mobile:   0427864165 (Toll Ipec) 
email:    bellcoptyltd@bigpond.com.au 

49 Austin St, Cue W.A. 6640 

Shop Hours 
 

Monday—Friday: 9 am — 1.00 pm    
Monday—Friday: 3.30pm — 6.00 pm 
Saturday: 9 am — 12.00pm 
Sunday: Closed  
Public Holidays: to be advised 

SHIRE OF CUE PUBLIC LIBRARY 

Monday to Friday 
8.30am—4.30pm 

 
Cue Community & Visitor Centre 

Check our Facebook page for stock updates 
 

https://www.facebook.com/ShireofCue 
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CLUES 
1. The person from Minnesota doesn’t like rafting. 

2. The one who has Wednesday off isn’t from Minnesota. 

3. Dana does not like cooking. 

4. Riley doesn’t like reading. 

5. The one who likes rafting has a day off earlier in the week than the one who likes cook-

ing. 

6. Dana has a day off later in the week than the person from Pennsylvania. 

7. The person from Oklahoma has a day off earlier in the week than Riley. 

8. Tucker enjoys music. 

9. The 5 people are, the music lover, Jonathon, the one who has Tuesday off, the one from 

Florida and the scrapbooking lover. 

10. Vivian doesn’t enjoy scrapbooking. 

11. The one from Massachusetts doesn’t like scrapbooking. 

12. Either the one who has Monday or Wednesday off  lives in Massachusetts. 

13. Between the cooking lover and Jonathon, one is from Oklahoma and the other has 

Monday off. 

14. Neither Jonathon nor Riley live in Pennsylvania. 
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March Logic 

March Sudoku  

Sudoku # 1 

Sudoku # 2 
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SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY 

    1 2 
 
Good Friday 

3 

4 5 
 
Easter Monday 

6 
 
Yoga 
 
Op Shoppe 

7 
 
Craft Group 

8 
 
Op Shoppe 

9 10 
 
Op Shoppe 

11 12 13 
 
Op Shoppe 
 
Yoga 
 
RFDS 

14 
 
Craft Group 

15 
 
Op Shoppe 

16 17 
 
Op Shoppe 
 
Magicians 

18 19 
 
DOT 
 
Staying Active 
After 50 

20 
 
Op Shoppe 
 
Yoga 
 
Council 
Meeting 

21 
 
Craft Group 

22 
 
Op Shoppe 

23 24 
 
Op Shoppe 

25 
 
Dawn Service 

26 
 
Public Holiday 

27 
 
Op Shoppe 
 
Yoga 
 
RFDS 

28 
 
Craft Group 

29 
 
Op Shoppe 
 
Twilight  
Markets 

30 
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